
Carclaze Newsletter - Autumn Term 3 - 20 September 2024 

Email: emoseley@car.celtrust.org or head@car.celtrust.org 

acolwill@car.celtrust.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@car.celtrust.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@car.celtrust.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org - Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear All 

I would like to take this opportunity to highlight 3 upcoming events. 

Save our Christmas Fayre 

This week three hard working parents were confirmed to continue to lead Friends of Carclaze School. Tania Purdie 
(Chair), Zoe Derriman (Treasurer) and Steff Bell (secretary) will all remain in their roles.  

They cannot run the Christmas Fayre by themselves and need help preparing before hand and on the day (Saturday 
30th November 2024).  

We have set a cut off date of Tuesday 8th October to decide if we have enough help to keep the fayre. We will be very 
sad to lose it so if you want to help come along to a meeting on Tuesday 8th October at 7 pm to find out more. If you 
can't make the meeting then email: friendofcarclazeschool@outlook.com or sign up to the Friends of Carclaze          
volunteer group on Facebook.  

Please don't think someone else will do it - make yourself the latest volunteer. 

Reading Breakfast and Book Fayre 

Come and join us Friday 27th September between 9 and 10.30 am. There will be tea, coffee, juice and breakfast treats 
to buy while you share books together. We will also have a very special book fayre from Reading Rocks where all     
paper backs are £3.00 and hardbacks £5.50 (card and cash accepted). 

If you can't come to the reading breakfast your children will still have the opportunity to buy from the book fayre - just 
send them with some money in a named envelope. 

BBC 500 words 

The BBC is about to launch it's 500 words writing competition for 2024. If you would like some inspiration then why 
not visit the Lady Daphne Tall ship in Charlestown on Saturday (21st September) for workshops with authors and other 
book related fun. Entry is by donation. 

Best wishes  

 

Simon 

  

Simon Pollard 

Executive Head Teacher 

Cornwall Education Learning Trust (CELT) 

mailto:friendofcarclazeschool@outlook.com


Charlestown 100% 

Polkerris 99% 

Pisky Cove 99% 

Porthpean 95% 

Greenaways 95% 

Mawgan 
Porth 

98% 

Carlyon Bay 94% 

Perranporth 98% 

Harlyn Bay 92% 

Sennen 98% 

Bamaluz 98% 

Porthluney 97% 

Hemmick 97% 

Polzeath 99% 

Here at Carclaze 
we LOVE any      op-

portunity to         cele-
brate and  

reward our Pupils! The 
class with the highest 
attendance we be re-
warded with an extra 
10 minutes playtime. 

 
This weeks winners 

are Charlestown with 
100%!!  

 
Well Done 

Charlestown  
ENJOY your prize! 

CHARLESTOWN 

100% 

Did you know 
…..?  

90% Attendance  

ISN’T GOOD… 

90% equates to 
120  

lessons your 
child will miss! 

WHOLE SCHOOL 

ATTENDANCE 

97%  



Did you know ….? 

 

Lateness can have a 
huge effect on your 
child’s learning 
over the year.  

 

Punctuality allows 
them to have time 
to settle into their 
day and be ready 
for school. 

Registration Time 
Reminders  

Morning- 8:45 am 

Afternoon- 1 pm  



Certificate Winners  

Pisky Cove - H.Haidara for always being ready to learn.  L.Gray for always working super hard  

Porthpean - T.Nicholls for always being ready, respectful and safe in the classroom.  

Greenaway - F.Ward for always being ready to learn and showing respect to all of his class.  

Perranporth - L.Philimore for making a positive start at Carclaze and caring about presenting your work 

carefully.  E.Woodman for communicating really well and being enthusiastic about answering lots of 

questions.  

Carlyon Bay - H.Gale for always being a fantastic role model. 

Polzeath - M.Jula for consistently showing the Carclaze Way by being committed and applying herself 

towards her learning.  J.Hammond for making a great start to Year 6. 

Hemmick - J.Hume-Gurney for always being in the right place at the right time and doing the right thing. 

S.Hicks for her developed confidence to work independently in maths.  

After Schools Clubs  - Please note - if your child is attending Football Club this term - they will be required to 

wear trainers during dry weather/when we are in the hall and studs during the wetter weather.   Can all 

football children please ensure they have shin guards.   

Karate - Bradley is away at a competition at the moment.  We will let those that have signed 

up know as soon as we have a start date.  

Many thanks.  

Car Park Reminder: 

Please can we remind all parents that drive to school to reverse park, carefully in a space.  Do not park or 

leave your car unattended.  It is safer to reverse park then drive out. 

Watch your speed when coming onto school grounds. 

The car park at the top of the hill by the old car park is strictly for staff.  Do not park or drop off in this area. 

We have had a near miss this week with a young child.  Any further incidents of people driving too fast or in 

a dangerous manner will result in a ban from both car parks and you will be asked to stay off site.  Please 

help us keep children and families safe.  








